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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

   Spring brings new life and our association 
has experienced newness with an excellent 
slate of officers. Many great projects have 
helped our schools in several ways. Paula and 
Kay have supported nurses in 18 schools with 
much needed supplies. Six teachers have 
received mini grants to enhance 
their instruction.  
    We are also able to again enjoy the 
company of our members at this year's 
luncheon.  EUMC has been our gracious host 
and  we have a local caterer supplying 
delicious meals at a reasonable price. The 
Spring Luncheon will be Tuesday, May 23 
with a picnic theme. There will not be a 
program, which will allow time to socialize 
and view the mini grant reports. 
   On May 9, five members will be attending 
the MRSPA Annual Meeting. This will be a 
great opportunity to hear first-hand the state 
business reports. 
   There is still time to join other members on 
a trip to the Scottish Isles & Glens on Sept. 
20, 2023. Another great trip organized by Fred 
Metzger! 
                                                   
                                     MaryEllen Butkiewicz 
 

 

 

 

 
The annual MRSPA Business Meeting, including a 
luncheon and program, will be held at Valley 
Mansion by Martin’s, 594 Cranbrook Rd., Hunt 
Valley, MD 21030 on Tuesday, May 9, 2023. 

Members attending the MRSPA Annual 
Meeting are MaryEllen Burkiecicz, Kathy 
Mullen, Anne Humphrey, Penny Boas, and 
Gretchen Ginder. 



CCRSPA MINUTES – February 21, 2023 
Past president, Anne Humphrey called our meeting to order at 11:25 am at Elkton United Methodist Church. The 
Pledge  of Allegiance was said.  New members were introduced and welcomed. These included Nancy Yerkes, Liz 
Orr, and Jan Yuninger. The minutes from our previous meeting were approved. 

Carla Duls from MRSPA officiated the swearing in of new officers and photos of each were taken.   Our guest speaker, 
Sheila Murphy, from Community Wellness Division, gave a humorous and informative presentation on aging. 

Tony Mattern reported on the Dolly Parton Imagination Library, and shared a thank- you note for the check received 
from one of our members. 

There will be a Presidents’ Meeting on March 14th as Zoom.  At the state level there will be an annual business 
meeting in Hunt Valley on May7th.  We need attendees. There is room for 11 representatives. from our chapter. All 
those who attend must be vaccinated. The deadline to sign up is the beginning of April. 

Our next luncheon will be held at Elkton United Methodist Church on May 23rd.  Our group will be checking out other 
locations for economical choices, since paying per person can be pricey. Our May luncheon may take the form of a 
picnic. 

BENEFITS: Paul Humphrey discussed coverage for dental and eyes. 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH: Kay DiStephano read a thank-you note for donations made to schools. 

NOMINATIONS: This committee needs members. Kay DiStephano, Barbara Buck, and Sally Haberl have worked on 
this committee, but would appreciate help. Anne Humphrey has nominated Kathy Mullins for the MD State 
Service Award. Mini grants and scholarships were discussed.  Members were encouraged to report their service hours. 

CONSUMER ED: Tony will post pictures of new officers 

LEGISLATION: Shirley Montgomery read the report in place of Linda Elwood.  Sixteen hundred bills were submitted 
in the House of Delegates.  House Bill 0461dealt with the Retirement Tax Elimination Act, while Senate  Bill 0274 is 
concerned with excessive waiting time in Emergency Rooms. 

MEMBERSHIP: Sherry Lewis reported that we have 263 members, 19 local only members, and 7possible new 
ones.  She will be in contact with our possible new members. 

PUBLICATIONS: Please contact Shirley or Sherry with changes in phone number, address, or emails. 

Please send information for the Chalkboard to Gretchen by April 21st. Suggestions were made to include information, 
like birthdays and other news, on individual members. 

SCHOLARSHIP: There will be three  $1,000 scholarships awarded to students who fulfill the qualifications.  Kelly 
Keaton has emailed the necessary information to schools. Applications are due April 23rd.  Refer to the  Website for 
details.  In addition, eight teachers will be awarded $200.00 each in mini grants.  They will be asked to display their 
ideas at our May luncheon. 

TRAVEL: Fred Metzger told us about a trip being planned for September 20-October 2, 2023. The destination is 
Scotland through CIE Travel.  This will include breakfast every day, and some dinners, with most destinations 
including two overnight stays. It will leave from Philly.  Money will be donated to our scholarship fund.  More 
information will be forthcoming. 

SUNSHINE: Deb Pascoe has asked to be notified of illnesses, etc. so that cards can be sent to members. 

Prom dresses will be available for those who need them.  They will be displayed in the basement of EUMC. The great 
part is that these beautiful gowns are free.  Please call the church for details and times. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Signe Mika 

 

 

 



 

 

CCRSPA TREASURER’S REPORT 

BALANCE:  June 30, 2022                        $6,269.81  

SUB TOTAL INCOME                                          8,838.96 

SUB TOTAL EXPENDITURES                            8,471.87 

Net Balance                                               6,636.90 

CD at Cecil Bank                                  $11,466.64 

Balance on Hand                                   $18,103.54 

                                     Anthony Mattern, Treasurer 

          

CCRSPA Officers & Committee 
Chairpersons 

OFFICERS 

President                              Mary Ellen Butkiewicz                          
Past President                      Anne Humphrey                        
Corresponding Secretary     Joan-Marie Parker 

Recording Secretary            Signe’ Mika         
Treasurer                             Tony Mattern                   
Co-Treasurer                        Cheryl Lee 
COMMITTEES                                                   
Community Outreach                   Paula Cobb                                          
Education/Protective Services     Tony Mattern                                         
Legislation                                    Linda Elwood   
Membership                                  Sherry Lewis                  
Nominating                                   Kay DiStephano                                      
Benefits                                         Paul Humphrey   
Education/Protective Services.     Tony Mattern                                                                                         
Programs                                       Mary McCleary                       
Publications            Gretchen Ginder and Signe’ Mika                                                                                 
Scholarship                                  Charlene Metzger    
Social                                           Shirley Montgomery                                 
Sunshine                                       Debbie Pasco 

 

 

  We’re proud to announce our Cecil County 
nominees for two service awards. Both of our 
nominees are past Presidents of CCRSPA. 
Anne Humphrey is our nominee for the 
MRSPA Individual Community Service Award 
and Kathy Mullen is our nominee for The 
Maryland Senior Citizens Hall of Fame. 
Congratulations to both of our nominees. 
They’re each very deserving candidates.  

     
Community Outreach Report 

Thanks to all your donations from our February CCRSPA meeting, we delivered clothing, snacks, bottled 
water and other items requested by school nurses to 10 elementary, 4 middle, and 4 high schools in our 
county. The following are just a few of the thank you notes we received:                                                              
Thank you once again for the generous donation. The pretty green leggings just made a first grader's face 
light up.                                                                                                                                                             
Thank you so very much! We truly appreciate all you do!!                                                                               
Thank you for your donations! They're always appreciated.                                                                                
The nurses expressed their thanks to our organization when we made a delivery. Every item we donate helps 
to take care of CCPS students. All items are so appreciated by the school nurses as their budgets don’t allow 
for all their needs.                                                                                                                                     
Although we’ve made our last delivery for the 2022-2023 school year, we’d like to start collecting for our 
Fall delivery. Please consider bringing a “frequently requested item” to our May 23rd luncheon.                 

underwear - sizes 4T through adult large 
leggings - sizes 4T through adult large 
gender neutral sweatpants - unisex - sizes 4T through adult large 
unscented baby wipes 
cases of bottled water - small or large bottles 
individually wrapped snacks - peanut butter or cheese crackers, cereal bars, granola bars... (please check for 
dates that are fresh through November/December) 

 



 





 
 

 
May Luncheon Meeting  

Elkton United Methodist Church 
219 East Main Street, Elkton, MD 21921 

                                         May 23, 2023 - 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Menu     
                                                          Fried Chicken and Ham 

                                    Potato Salad, Macaroni Salad, Cole Slaw, Potato Chips                          

                                                           Cookies and Cup Cakes 

                                                            Ice Tea and Coffee           

 Cost per person $20.00                                RSVP by May 12, 2023 

Payment will be at the door. Please pay by check or have $20.00 in cash.  Email or call by     
May 12, 2023. Reply to Shirley Montgomery  at shirlnems@gmail.com or 302-731-5371                         

IF You RSVP, THEN YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR YOUR LUNCH                                                    
EVEN IF YOU DON’T ATTEND. 

 

            

Making deliveries to two school nurses. 



 
CCRSPA Donation 
(Please Clip and retain for your records) 

__________________________ ______ 

Name 
 

$________________    Ck #_________ 

             Amount  

Date: ____________________________ 

qKids Fund         qScholarship Fund 

CCRSPA  Scholarship  or Kids Fund Donation – 2023-2024. 
Make check payable to CCRSPA, write “Scholarship” or “Kids 
Fund Donation” in lower left corner and mail along with this slip 
to Tony Mattern, 160 Willard Drive, North East, MD 21901-
1631.  Thank you. (*See Below) 
 
Name      Amount $ 
  

 

q In Honor or q In Memory of     

*REMINDER:  A separate check for donations to the Scholarship or Kids Fund may be sent to 
Tony Mattern, 160 Willard Drive, North East, MD 21901-1631 

 

 

Have nice things that you don’t 
need/want/use anymore? If so, Mary 
McCleary wants to hear from you; she may 
be reached at 410-398-3556 or email 
Mary McCleary 
<mmcdairy@comcast.net. 

Purchasing Luncheon raffle tickets help 
support Kids Fund and the CCRSPA Memorial 
Scholarship.  You benefit as well as a child 
who receives a new coat or scholarship 
because your donation$ are tax deductible. 

 

MOVING? 
Don't forget to update address and phone info! 

Name       

New Address      

       

New Phone #      

E-mail address     

-Mail to:  Sherry Lewis, 4793 Telegraph Road, 
Elkton MD 21921 or via email at 
chickeelewis@mac.com 

 

 

At the February luncheon, Sheila 
Murphy, Community Wellness Chief 
for the Department of Community, 
presented suggestions on how to 
improve upon your "Golden Years"!!!  

 


